## ANTRIM PLANNING BOARD

February 13, 2001 Meeting

Public Hearing - Master Plan

Members Present

Ed Rowehl

Spencer Garrett

Bill Prokop

Members absent:

Fred Anderson Peter Beblowski

Bob Bethel
Denise Dargie
Tom Mangieri
Eric Tenney
Mary Wardman

Public attendee:

Rod Zwimer

Since a quorum was not present by 7:15 PM Chairman Rowehl stated that no formal action requiring a vote could be taken. Those members present did discuss various aspects of the Master Plan. Mr. Prokop commented on the section regarding the Police Department in that it made no mention of the upgrading to a newer computer system. He also pointed out that there was nothing in the Master Plan regarding Senior citizens. He noted that one objective of the plan was to support existing after school programs for teens but information he had learned from parents was that there weren't any existing programs. It was the consensus that Mr. Prokop would continue his review of the Plan and coordinate with Mr. Rowehl and the Secretary to modify the plan where necessary. Mr. Garrett requested a complete copy of the plan for review. He felt it would be necessary before he could vote for adopting the plan. Following some discussion it was agreed that the Secretary would contact members of the Board and provide complete copies of the plan only to those members who expressed an interest in reviewing it in it's entirety.

Mr. Rod Zwirner asked to comment on the Master Plan. He asked the Board to -consider adopting the River Corridor Management Plan prepared by the Contoocook & North Branch Rivers Local Advisory Committee into the Master Plan by reference. Mr. Zwirner felt that the document could prove to be a useful planning aid for the Planning Board. Mr. Zwirner provided the Secretary with a copy of the report to be kept on file at Town Hall.

Since a quorum was not present Mr. Rowehl felt that no action could be taken on the approval of minutes of previous meetings nor could the schedule for future meeting be decided upon. There was some discussion as to whether or not it would be necessary to publish another notice for a public hearing on the Master Plan. It was decided that Mr. Rowehl and the Secretary would look into the matter and advise the Board at the next meeting scheduled for February 20, 2001. The meeting was closed at 8:00 PM.

Respectfully submitted.

Paul L. Vasques, Secretary Antrim Planning Board